
June 23,2016 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Ordinances at a Meeting held on Tuesday, June 14, 2016, considered a 
Communication, Councillor Abreu submitting a copy of the Board of Health's DRAFT 
Regulations for Synthetic Drugs. (Ref d 4/14/16) 

On motion by Councillor Abreu and seconded by Councillor Winterson, the Committee VOTED: 
That the Board of Health submit their draft Regulations for Synthetic Drugs to a public format in 
pursuit of MGL Chapter 11, Section 31 regarding community health regulations no more than 
fourteen (14) days from today (6/14/16); once the public hearing is completed that the Board of 
Health adopt the regulations and provide the Committee on Ordinances with a copy of the 
adopted language. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

On motion by Councillor Abreu and seconded by Councillor Bousquet, the Committee VOTED: 
To recommend to the City Council that the Committee on Ordinances is in support of the Board 
of Health's Draft Regulations for Synthetic Drugs. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN COMMITTEE ON ORDINANCES 

Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman 
SM: dmb 


